Praxis Board Meeting

1st April  2016

Venue: Octane, Zillmere
Present: Tina, Paul, Dave, Neil, Lynda (note-taker and chair)
Apologies: Howard
Missed - here in spirit if not in person: Gillian, Gerard, Peter, Em
MINUTES: 

Meeting opened 10:15am
1. Catch-Up
Some of the delicious threads of our catch-up included: 

Rich conversation about the importance of our third spaces as nurturing spaces: 

· first space: home

· second space: work - a place we look to for identity and participation and contribution. 

· “the third space is where we can become and belong and can restore ourselves to our authentic selves  or aspire to who we want to be”.
Some discussion of what we are valuing about Praxis:
· “The formal structure protects the informal structure” [Dave]
Reflections on Margaret Wheatley:
· Sustainability: responding as well as we can today with what we have. 
2. Consideration of Gerard’s resignation

Given his inability to engage at present, Gerard asked if he should resign from Praxis. We suggested that he instead take a leave of absence from Praxis and simply re-join us when he is able (much like Gillian). 
3. Banking

Gerard’s leave of absence means that we need new signatories for the Suncorp bank account. Dave moved that Athena Lathouras and Neil Barringham be signatories on the Suncorp Account. Seconded by Lynda. All in favour, carried. 

Action: Tina and Neil to make this happen. 
4. Praxis Training Event (10th June) 
Team Leader: Dave 

(The training is essentially Day 1 of our old event so should be straightforward). 

Updates: 

Flyer has almost been completed (Howard organising) 

Sticky tickets has been set up

Actions: 

· Action: Tina and Neil to look at flier today and provide any feedback to Howard
· Action: Tina to send flyer out to CD Qld. 

· Action: Dave to follow up with Em re sending flyer through Mail Chimp (Praxis) 

· Action: Dave to talk to Howard to get copy of last training event details, breakdown etc

· Action: Neil and Dave will connect with Tina by phone on 22nd April to plan the actual content and catering: 
3. 6th August - Reflective intra-Praxis event, Maleny
Paul asked what sort of preparation will be helpful in the lead-up to today. 

We considered whether we could receive some reflective questions beforehand to help us name the environment, the context, challenges, needs, our own energies and capacities AND what might be some of the options for the future? We reiterated the importance of having a completely free and open conversation. Paul also reminded us we have five hours and that there is a difference between a reflection day and a decision-making day. 

Tina reminded us of the importance of inviting those who have been absent for a while. 

(Peter is obviously already engaged and offering valuable contributions via email in the lead-up.)

· Action: Tina to ring Gillian
· Action: Lynda to contact Em
· Action: Neil to contact Gerard
· Action: Paul will liaise with Dave for input into both process and content (as Dave won’t be present). 
· Action: Paul will begin the conversation (“Yum Cha – not main meal”) via email over the next few months. 

4. BBC @ community plus
Dave, Crystal and Neil ran the course. Six sessions have been conducted in West End, a 7th is in a few weeks. There were 30-35 people registered, numbers dropped but 20-25 still completed the course. Most of the audience were people already engaged in networks so this wasn’t an introduction to the work but rather was a means of deepening their work, and building links between West End Community House and other organisations eg APTB etc. It was exciting to see meta-work occurring. 
The second course is being run through Em and Peter later this year. 
5. Next meeting: 29th May
Meeting closed 12: 10pm

